IMPORTANT NOTICE to Undergraduate Students 
 (Faculties of Medicine, Dentistry and Pharmaceutical Sciences ONLY) 
August 20, 2009 

Reactions to the Current Influenza Infections 

Currently, we have found the new influenza infection spreading on Kuramoto 
Campus 
among the undergraduate students who attended the Awa Dance Festival this 
summer. 

Considering many patients with underlying serious diseases, including 
immunity 
deficiencies, visit and stay at the University Hospital for their treatment, 

we need to be highly alert NOT to spread the infection to those patients. 

For this reason, we will take the following countermeasures against the 
further spreading of 
the current influenza infections. Please have a read through the following 
reactions　 
and be sure to follow them. 

Please also note to check the updated information on our website or on the 
message board. 


 (1)　Clinical Training for the 5th-year students of Faculty of Medicine is 
canceled until August 30, 2009. All the tests scheduled to be held 
on Kuramoto Campus up to August 30 are postponed. All the undergraduate 
students of Kuramoto Campus are NOT allowed to access the Kuramoto 
and Jousanjima Campuses until then. 
Please stay in your home or apartment and refrain from going out until 
August 30. 

Please also refrain from meeting your friends until then. 
Preventive means, such as wearing a mask, washing hands and cough etiquette, 
are strongly encouraged. Please be sure to wear a mask in public and 
crowded places in case you had 'deep'contact with a person suspected of 
being 
infected with the influenza. 

If you are diagnosed as being infected with influenza (either the new 
one or Type A), please do not forget to contact the Academic Affairs 
Division of 
your department. 

In general, the new influenza virus stays in your body at least for seven 
days 
afterflue-like symptons, such as high fever, appear. If you are infected 
with 
the new influenza, please stay at your home or apartment for the period. 
In addition, since infection may be possible for another 48 hours even after 
the fever goes down to normal levels, please be sure NOT to access the 
Campuses for that period. 

If you had a 'deep'contact with a person with the new or Type A influenza, 
please wear a mask at least for seven days after the contact. 
Guidelines for "Deep Contact": 

Please understand that you had 'deep' contact with an influenza carrier in 
the case of having contact with the person for more than 10 minutes within 
the 
range of 1 or 2 meters.
